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Vision Statement: Pasadena High School 
is committed to learning that enables 
achievement and excellence through 
personalised and engaging programs. 

 

Principal Wendy House 

Senior Leader - Unit Erika Berresford 

Senior Leader - Pathways 
and Daily Operations 

Wendy Lowes 

Coordinator - Student 
Wellbeing 

Karen Jones 

 
 

2019 TERM DATES 
Term 1 29 January - 12 April 
Term 2 29 April - 5 July 
Term 3 22 July - 27 September 
Term 4 14 October - 13 December 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

As this school year concludes we acknowledge and celebrate the achievements 
of our students and staff across this year. Many of those are described in this 
edition of the newsletter.  
 
Congratulations to our year 12s who concluded their studies here and to the 
award recipients at Wednesday’s Presentation Ceremony. 
 

Significantly, this is the last 
newsletter for Pasadena High 
School as we go into 2019 as 
Springbank Secondary College. 
The college will build on the 
achievements and strong 
foundations established under 

the names of Daws Road High School and Pasadena High School. Our branding 
and logos have been approved and a special event to launch the new school is 
set for Friday 8 February 2019. More details about that event to come. 
 
This is an exciting time as the school continues its redesign processes and 
further the developments toward creating a unique STEAM focus school. We 
are thrilled by the community response and the consequent increase in 
enrolments across both the Disability Unit and Mainstream classes. For the first 
time in many years we will have two mainstream classes at year 8 in the new 
year. That means we will have additional staff to support the learning programs 
and we look forward to those folk joining our team.  
 
The staff has taken on a significant redesign and development process to create 
the new school and I thank them for their commitment, hard work and 
creativity.  
 
At this time of the year we are also sadly farewelling a few of our staff as they 
move to other schools, or Long Service Leave or retirement. I extend a huge 
thank you and best wishes for the future to:  
 

 Ms Anne Sharrad  

 Ms Rosie van Heerde  

 Ms Erika Berresford 

 Ms Kerry Guilliani 

 Ms Gaye Walker 

 Ms Jen Garton 

 Ms Allison Cook 

Their contributions to the school over many years have stood us in good stead 
for the future. We are very grateful. 
 
On behalf of the staff I thank you for your support of Pasadena High School and 
wish you a very Happy Christmas and enjoyable and safe holiday. 
 
 

Wendy House 
Principal 
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IMPORTANT DATES 
First day term 1 

Tuesday 29 January 2019 
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Fair Funding Now 

 
 
You may have noticed the bright green Fair Funding Now 
posters on the fences around our school and displayed at 
other public schools in the local area. This is a community 
campaign that you can learn more about at 
www.fairfundingnow.org.au.  You can also connect with 
this campaign on social media at 
www.facebook.com/FairFundingNow. You may wish to 
sign up for updates or become actively involved in the 
campaign in the lead up to the federal election.  

Jody Moate 
on behalf of the Governing Council 

 
 

 
 
 

Term 4 Ice Hockey 2018 

 
 
During this term we averaged 8 players for our program 
which is a positive. Our seniors were busy completing 
Year 11 and Year 12 studies. This gave an opportunity for 
our junior players to step up and take responsibility for 
their team which they did. It has been a busy year in 
2018 with 4 tournaments, one Governor’s excursion and 

an Ice Hockey Spectacular all day excursion. We say ‘see 
you later’ to Riley as he has completed year 12 and we 
thank him for his valuable contribution to our school 
program. 
 
Lucy received a leadership certificate this term at the 
tournament and Avril received the Don Anderson award 
which is the highest award in Ice Factor. Congratulations 
to them both. Another successful year in the program 
and we look forward to getting some new players into 
the program in 2019.  
Thank you to Belinda and Julian for your support with the 
students in the program and around the school. 
 

Paul Howlett 
Ice Factor Manager 

 

 

 
 

Unit Year 8 & 9 Home Economics 
Excursion 

 

On Wednesday 14 November the year 8 and 9 Unit home 
economic students went to the Adelaide Central Market 
and China Town. They experienced buying ingredients 
and pricing them for a recipe that they would make on 
their return to school.  The students were given the 
chance to purchase their lunch in China Town. This 
experience provided students with awareness of our 
neighbours through Asian food.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.fairfundingnow.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/FairFundingNow
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Amelia Pickard 
Unit Teacher 

 

 
 
 

Year 12 ceremony and dinner 

The year 12 ceremony and dinner was held on Thursday 
6 December at Glenelg Golf Club. Sixty eight people 
(students, parents and staff) attended the dinner and the 
year 12 students of 2018 were farewelled and 
acknowledged at this wonderful event.  The dinner 
commenced with finger food, followed by a choice of 
prime beef fillet or chicken breast and a celebration cake 
was served for dessert. Nicholas and Kassi spoke on 
behalf of their fellow year 12 students and thanked the 
Principal, Ms House and the staff for the help and 
assistance that has been provided to them over the past 
five years. Everyone had a wonderful, memorable 
evening. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Chris Lee 

Unit Teacher 
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PRESENTATION DAY - 2018 AWARD WINNERS 

 
DENNIS GAMLIN AWARD 

Year 12 
Kassi 

 
 

 
 

 
AUSTRALIAN DEFENCE 

FORCE LEADERSHIP AND 
TEAMWORK AWARD Year 12 

Kassi 
 

 

 
CITY OF MITCHAM 
MAYOR’S AWARD 

Year 12 
Kassi 

 

 

 
AUSTRALIAN DEFENCE 

FORCE LEADERSHIP AND 
TEAMWORK AWARD Year 10 

Darian 
 

 

 
NEIL WALLACE AWARD 

Year 12 
Bradley 

 
 

 

 
GLENELG KIWANIS  

ALL ROUNDER AWARD -
Middle School 

Lachlan 
 

 
 

 
GLENELG KIWANIS  

ALL ROUNDER AWARD -
Senior School 

Tom 
 

 

 
ARTS 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
Locky 

 
 

 

 
ARTS 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
Corey 

 

 
 

 
SPORTS ACHIEVEMENT 
AWARD - Middle School 

Jasper 
 

 

 
SPORTS ACHIEVEMENT 
AWARD - Senior School 

Riley 
 

 
 

 
SPORTS ACHIEVEMENT 

AWARD - Unit 
Nicholas 

 

 

 
ICE FACTOR AWARD 

Lucy 
 

 

 
ICE FACTOR AWARD 

Lachlan 
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